# COUNCIL OF BOTANICAL AND HORTICULTURAL LIBRARIES

### NEWSLETTER

Number 5 / June 15,1973

### DUPLICATE LISTS

The recent duplicate list circulated by the Library of the Missouri Botanical Garden contained 155 titles. Jim Reed reports that all except 53 titles were disposed of, or, about two-thirds of those listed. Other lists are in preparation. We are eager to know about the relative success of these lists.

#### POSITION WANTED

William R. Burk is looking for a position in a horticultural/botanical library. His education includes a B.A. degree in biology from Central Connecticut State College; an M.S. degree in botany from Michigan State University; and an A.M.L.S. degree in Library Science from the University of Michigan. Mr. Burk can be contacted at 53 Wolfpit Avenue, Norwalk, Conn. 06851

### REPRINTS

Mr. S.A. Russell of Oriole Editions, Inc., 19 West 44th Street, New York, New York 10036, welcomes suggestions for reprint titles in the field of botany. This new firm is interested in suggestions from librarians and other book users.

#### BOOKS FOR SALE

- 1. Torrey, John
  A Flora of the State of New York. 1843
- 2. Rousseau, J.J. La Botanique. 1805

Each title is in fair condition. Make offer to or write: Dr. Alma Moldenke, 303 Parkside Road, Plainsfield, N.J. 07060

# SERIALS WANTED

The Library of the Arnold Arboretum desires to complete their set of American Nurseryman. The following issues are needed: V.93, No.6, 1951;  $\overline{\text{V.86}}$ , No.3, 1947;  $\overline{\text{V.122}}$ , No.12, 1965; V.100, Nos.7,8,9, 1954; V.101,Nos.1,2,3,4, 1955. Anyone who can supply should contact: Pat Hall, Librarian, The Arnold Arboretum, 22 Divinity Avenue, Cambridge, Ma. 02138

## SIXTH ANNUAL MEETING

The sixth annual meeting of the Council of Botanical and Horticultural Libraries will be held at The Garden Center of Greater Cleveland, April 18-20, 1974. The annual Spring Show will coincide with the Council's meeting.

### N.Y.B.G. INTERNS

Four student interns employed by the Library of the New York Botanical Garden have completed their Master's degrees. Congratulations to Meryl Miasek, Suzanne Broque, Fred Strum (all from Queens College), and, Tae Jung Yoo (Pratt Institute).

#### THE TORONTO RED CARPET

The fifth annual meeting in Toronto was remarked by all the participants for its organization and warmth of welcome. A special thanks goes to the Civic Garden Centre members who gave so much attention and hospitality to the C.B.H.L. visitors. The City of Toronto, Tommy Thompson, and the Garden Centre serve as institutional models non pareil. The minutes of the fifth annual meeting will appear with the next issue of the Newsletter.

# C.B.H.L. NEWSLETTER: NEW EDITOR

Miss Julie Morris is the new editor of our newsletter. News items should be sent to her at:

The Pennsylvania Horticultural Society 325 Walnut Street Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19106.

Duplicate booklists and other materials to be copied and mailed to membership should be sent to Mr. John Reed, The New York Botanical Garden, Bronx, New York, 10458.